

LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB

NEWSLETTER

March 28th 2023

Vol 8 No 8

President John Minchin Phone 0415 308 921

www.lobethal harmonyclub.com.au

Secretary Peter Dickason Phone 0468 870 893

SOLO PERFORMANCE.....

Thanks everyone for supporting Paul with the arrangements of holding the Solo Performance on 4th June 2pm. Further details will be prepared by Paul, and discussed with you on April 4th for the planning of the Solo Performance. To provide a "glimpse" of the history of the Solo Performance originated in 1925 by the then Mayor of Port Adelaide, Hon. A.O Tapp, with a donation to the LHC of \$600, including donations of sheet music and a music cabinet (still in use today). After Mr Tapp's passing, a further donation of \$300 was made by his widow to the LHC. The concept was to foster talent in Solo Performance within the LHC, and to improve vocal skills within the choir. Over the years, the Club has held several Competitions, but interest in the event has gradually waned until recent years. Paul has given the idea new life by making the event a Solo Performance without the competitive aspect of the Performance. If you are considering enjoying the afternoon select a piece of music you feel you could sing, and be a part of the Performance on Sunday June 4th.



From Alex...
Hi Club
members.
I have asked
If the date
of the
Concert
at Birdwood
could be

changed to either the 11th June or the 25th June. We have contacted Eliza at Birdwood and she has selected the 25th June as this would be convenient for them. This does suit Alex and we as a club will need to respond to this change tonight so that we can confirm the change of date with them. Thank you for your consideration.





Building on Tradition

Ideas are wanted for how we can celebrate our 145th Anniversary.

What other Club's are doing.....

Concert Planning meeting..... Could the Concert Planning committee meet on Tuesday 18th April at 6:15pm to discuss the 2024 Concert Program. Information will be prepared for committee members before the meeting. Thank you.

From the Fleurieu Male Choir has appointed Mr Peter Stewart as their new Musical Director. Peter creates and operates our computer generated accompaniment, so he is a busy man. The choir recommenced rehearsals on the 3rd February. We look like having 13 members on the roll, so we are keen to recruit more singers. The choir sang for the Encounter Bay Ladies Probus Club on the

17th Oct 22.

Ph: 8389 6472 | 4 Brettig Road LOBETHAL

admin@gehughes.com.au



BALHANNAH BIRDWOOD LITTLEHAMPTON LOBETHAL NAIRNE WOODSIDE

klose.com.au



LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB

NEWSLETTER

March 28th 2023 Welcome again

Vol 8 No 8 Page 2

NO SACCA CONCERT THIS YEAR....We have enjoyed being a part of the South Australian Country Choirs Association for numerous years. This year they cannot hold the concert due to not having a venue and club to host the event.

Fund Raising committee....

We will meet tonight to discuss the Movie Night and other activities for the club. We will bring to you the details that we are considering next week's Newsletter.



We still require a sale for the trailer. Cost is \$10,000. Further advertising is planned with the Stock Journal and various Trade Journals to hopefully generate some interest with the Sale. If you know someone who may be interested, let them know we want to sell. Scholarship report.... As mentioned previously all the 20 schools have been contacted to check on who is the Head of Music in each school. On Friday we received a phone call from one of the Head's of Music wanting to know when he can find out more of the Scholarship event. We are now planning when we can hold a "Zoom" meeting with the schools to advertise this event.

Coffee & Soup Roster....New Members....

Thank you for your support last week we raised \$39.00. making a TOTAL for this year \$178..80 THANK YOU. "Chefs" for 4th April are Chris Browning and Graham Simmons. I need to take photos of the "NEW MEMBERS" and for you to fill in a form telling us about yourself. See J Wittwer after the practice tonight please. Peoples Choice Lottery... We raised \$740 for the

Peoples Choice Lottery... We raised \$740 for the Lobethal Harmony club. Thank you. I have placed the winners on the Notice Board for you. Interesting, a person from Summertown won a prize this year.

G HUGHES Construction Co



Building on Tradition

CONGRATULATIONS to John

Paterson. He was 83 years "Young" last
Saturday. We all hope that you enjoyed the day and
many more days and birthdays to come. We all
appreciate your "loyalty" as a club member. Congratulations John keep on smiling.

AGM brief report...Thank you for your support. We still require help for several committees. If you feel you could provide your "enthusiasm" to a committee please see Peter D (Sec) so that we have YOU helping the club. Thank you.

Ph: 8389 6472 | 4 Brettig Road LOBETHAL

admin@gehughes.com.au

